Band Parent Organization 	
2016/17 School Year
01/09/2017
Our fifth meeting this school year was called to order by Chairman Josh Siegfried at 7:00 pm.  
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
The projected balance after payables as of 12/31/16 is $5,674.31.  This includes the proceeds from the mattress fundraiser which came out to $4,520, and two donations that totaled $110.00.  We also had $912.02 in expenses including advertising, the EIU Honor band meal, and various reimbursements for previously purchased equipment.
Band Program Update:
The band’s schedule continues throughout January with pep band performances during boys’ basketball home games and concession stand duties during girls’ basketball home games.   The band will also be working the concession stand during the January 24th Mr. Wesclin Pageant.  
On Jan 29th, the band will potentially play during the Special Olympics event that Wesclin is hosting.  Details are still pending.
Participants for Quad State have not yet been selected, but Mr. Washburn reserved five hotel rooms in preparation for the event.  
There are still seven Cardinal Calendars available for purchase.  They are $15 each and include a page of valuable coupons!  Let a band member, band parent, or Mr. Washburn know if you would like to buy one.
A potential date of Dec 2nd was penciled in with Custom Fundraising Solutions to hold our second mattress fundraiser.  Ideas were tossed out of doing it later in the spring of 2018 instead.  Nothing was decided yet, and Josh will follow up on that date.
A slip of paper was sent home with each student outlining what they’ve earned from their fundraising efforts so far.  Please see Mr. Washburn if you need the total again.
Pending Business:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The main focus of tonight’s meeting was finalizing the details for the Trenton House Pancake Breakfast.  We will be distributing tickets for the students to sell by January 17th.  Our signs have been updated with this year’s date and are ready to be put up in New Baden and Trenton.  Newspaper ads have been approved and will run the week before and the week of the event in the Sun and the Clinton County News.  The event will also be mentioned in the New Baden News.  A week before, flyers will be distributed to Market Center and Trenton IGA to be stuffed into grocery bags, and we have some to hang in local businesses.  Mr. Washburn will hang up the student sign-up sheets, and Marcy will sign up the parent volunteers.  Thank you to Larry Wankle for all the time he’s put in organizing this year’s event.  It’s sure to be a great day!  
Trivia Night is also coming up around the corner on March 25th, and preparations are underway.  Our goal for January and February is to acquire items for the silent auction.  Marcy will get the word out to the parents that we need donations.  All items are welcome, but we would love to have a big-ticket item or two.  If there’s anyone with connections to big event tickets, experiences, etc. who can donate, that would be great.  We are thinking Cardinals, Blues, Fox Theater, weekend getaways, fine dining vouchers, that sort of thing.  We also need ten round sponsors.
We also need to decide if the night will have a theme, and start getting the word out about it so people can save the date.  Marcy will publish the facebook event page, and will also get our night posted on trivianights.net, a local bulletin board for Trivia Night events.  All parents can start spreading the word with their family and friends and plan on helping us reserve tables!  More specific details will be ready for the next meeting in February.
The next band parent meeting will be on Mon, February 6th at 7pm.   Hope to see you there!
